	Minutes of the East Lancashire Patients Voice Group Meeting
[bookmark: _GoBack]Wednesday 1 February 2017 - St Ives Business Centre
                                                         In attendance:


	      Patient Voice Group Attendees
      Russ McLean - PVG Chair (RMc)
      Mavis Williams (MW)
      Pat Pearce (PP)
      Pamela Pickles (PaP)
      Yasmin Feroze (YF)
      Shirley Corbally (SC)
      Sarfraz Ali (SA)
      Harri Pickles (HP)
      Chris Nolan (CN)
	   ELMS Staff    
   Glenda Feeney - Corporate Services Director (GF)    
   Ros Wilding - Minute Taker (RW)
   
   Guest Speaker
   Janet Mitchell - ELMS Human Resources & Training
   Officer (JM)
    

                 

	
	

	Apologies
	

	      
      N/A - full attendance
     

	Welcome & Guest Speaker
	

	
      RMc opened the meeting at 19:00 with a warm welcome to those present and introduced Janet Mitchell
      who, as well as her full-time day role in HR, JM also works in Out of Hours. 
      
      Following a presentation by JM of how the out of hours service works, a Q & A session was opened:-
1. CN asked if OOH take calls during the day?
JM replied that calls are only taken when GP surgeries are closed ie between 18:30-08:00 weekdays and 24-hours at weekends and bank holidays.
2. MW asked what do patients do if they can’t get through to their GP’s?
JM replied that patients should keep trying until they get through; appointments aren’t always available but most surgeries offer triage calls and that there is always 111 available 24/7/365.
3. HP said he would like to thank ELMS for all they do and the wonderful service they provide as he and his late wife Barbara have personal experience of the out of hours service.
4. GF asked if the majority of calls come through as routine (6-hour response).
JM replied that during the week, most calls do come through as routine but there are more urgent and emergency status calls at weekends and bank holidays.
        
        RMc thanked JM for an excellent overview of the out of hours service and, with the news that she is
        sadly leaving ELMS after 9-years in mid-February, wished her well in her new career; however, JM is
        going to continue working in the out of hours service.
      

	Minutes of Last Meeting / Conflict of Interests / Matters Arising
	

	
· Minutes of the last meeting held 12 October 2016 (Decembers meeting was cancelled)
Proposed by RMc and seconded by PaP.

· Conflict of interests
Russ McLean; Pat Pearce; Mavis Williams; Harri Pickles;  Chris Nolan

· Matters arising
There were no matters arising from the last meeting.

	Chair Report - Russ McLean
	



      See Jan 2017 Chair Report below


      RMc read through the report; MW and PP voiced they are in total agreement with its content. RMc said
      that ELHT’s Kevin McGee has proffered his thanks to the PVG and their continued “chats”.  


		ELMS Service Report - Glenda Feeney
	


    
       ELMS out of hours patient contacts report:-
       GF reported that patient contact with out of hours rose dramatically to more than 9000 in December
       2016; staff worked well over capacity which is becoming increasingly difficult whilst trying to work within
       budget. January 2017 figures are expected to be high and, as CN pointed out, we haven’t had a
       particularly harsh winter so far. Commissioners continue to look for more services to be provided with
       less funding allocated. CN commented that out of hours appears to bear the brunt of funding
       constraints due to being contract based; additionally, this hasn’t been a particularly harsh winter so far
       either.

	Complaints / Compliments / ELMS Updates
	


       
       Complaints Sub-Committee reviews 
       The 3 x anonymised complaints reviewed by RMc, SC, PaP and CN were:-
a) 1219 - reviewed by CN: upheld but disappointed at the locum GP’s response. This particular locum GP no longer works within ELMS.
b) 1220 - reviewed by SC: partially upheld; it’s noted that this wasn’t a clinical complaint but more of a cultural nature.
c) 1225 - reviewed by PaP; not upheld as it was agreed that the accusations made again the HCA weren’t voiced at the time and the patient continued to book appointments with this particular HCA.
        RMc asked for his thanks to be noted to the complaints sub-committee as they review the complaints
        with common-sense and level headedness.
        
        Friends & Family Test Compliments (Oct-Dec 2016 & Jan 2017)
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       BwD Self-Care Consultation

[bookmark: _MON_1549110282]       
BwD CCG emailed RMc a copy of their Self-Care Consultation questionnaire. The CCG being short of funds are trying to “claw” money back where they can and this is one of the ways they envisage savings. Previously prescribed items will have to be bought direct by the patient; gluten-free prescriptions for coeliacs have already been cut; Social security supplementary payments to coeliacs have also recently been cut. RMc is still awaiting feedback from the Diabetic Team on how much additional foot care problems have cost and for what medical conditions.
Action point:  BwD PVG members (MW; SA; SC & RMc) - please complete the above questionnaire and bring it to the next meeting for review.
      
       DisabledGo
       PP read out the notes she took when she attended DisabledGo (see disabledgo.com) at ELHT.  The
       PVG has been asked to contribute to a large piece of work which was discussed involving all 5 hospital
       sites. Funding’s in place and members can go out to site with the surveyors. RMc reported that the
       signage group he’s been involved with has amalgamated in with DisabledGo. On-going project for
       approx 3 more years.

       AVHAC
       ELMS were notified that the walk-in centre at Accrington Victoria’s Health Access Centre will close
       31 March 2017. RMc reported that problems have arisen with the replacement hubs but the plans have
       not come to fruition as yet; there are no premises or clinicians in place. RMc is positive that the service
       will be extended. On-going.
             
       Disabled Parking
       A number of patients have contacted RMc to express their dismay at the forthcoming implementation of
       disabled car parking charges at ELHT hospital sites. RMc has had an email from a cancer patient who
       is seeking an assurance that it won’t affect him - RMc informed him that it would be discussed at
       this meeting and to-date, the PVG hasn’t endorsed the charges; RMc first became aware of these
       charges in September of last year and that his own feelings are that whilst as a disabled car-user 
       himself, he doesn’t expect free parking but does expect convenient and accessible parking spaces to
       be available near entrances.  The group agrees that disabled parking should continue to be made
       available but that free parking should be available to anyone who cannot afford to pay. ELHT operates
       a scheme where concessions can be applied for in certain circumstances. It should be noted that
       ELHT’s is one of the lowest charges at £1.90. CN commented that unfortunately it’s now seen as a
       ‘right’ by some people. HP asked if monies generated from car-parking are fed in to frontline patient
       services. RMc confirmed that he will seek clarity from the Director of Estates and Facilities Mr JM. RMc
       said that he had been made aware that the car parking is run by a French company. HP said that there
       are free shuttle buses available should people require transport to and
       from hospital locations. Action point: RMc to write on behalf of the group to express
       disappointment in the forthcoming charges.

        PLACE 2017
        Annual assessments have come through early for 2017; MW wants training with PP and PAP to have
        refreshers.
     
	Any Other Business
	


       
       HP informed the group that he is attending a health meeting in Blackburn Cathedral next Thursday
       (9 Feb) with RMc confirming that there are a number of meetings planned for patients to review and
       provide their opinions. 

       No further items submitted for discussion.  Meeting closed at 20:40 with thanks from RMc for
       everyone’s continued support.
       
	General Information
	



All information and documents discussed and issued both electronically and on paper remains highly confidential and is not to be shared outside of this forum
      
The Patient Voice Group also has their own website and email address:-
Patient Voice Group website can be accessed at: http://www.elpvg.info/
Patient Voice Group email address is: Patient@ELPVG.info
ELMS website can be accessed at: http://www.elms-nfp.co.uk/

	

	Date / Time / Venue of Next Meeting
	

	
Wednesday 5 April 2017 
Complaints Sub-Committee Members to meet at 18:30 
Meeting to start at 19:00 

East Lancashire Medical Services   
St Ives House Business Centre
Accrington Road
Blackburn
BB1 2EG

Members are reminded that items for the Agenda can be submitted up until the last Monday 
before the next meeting date and should email these to ros.wilding@nhs.net  
Apologies can be given by email to the same address or by leaving a message 24hrs on 01254 752130 
or by telephoning Ros Wilding on 01254 752100 between 8-4pm or by email to ros.wilding@nhs.net
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Patient Voices Group

Chair Report JAN 2017
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As Chair of the PVG I spend most of my waking hours talking “health” to Patients and to Staff who work in health and social care. It would be fair to say that People are worried – very worried. Particularly those in their forties and fifties – for whom the realisation is dawning that if they get ill and need social care in their autumnal years, that it may not be readily available. Whether or not you believe that the current government has an agenda to Privatise large parts of the NHS is largely irrelevant now. There is no conspiracy - It is happening – right before our eyes. I believe that 2017 will be the most challenging time yet for the NHS both Nationally and locally. The perfect storm is assembled. Years of underinvestment in our National Health Service and Local Government has mean that Health and Social Care Services are caught on a macabre merry-go-round.



So, Patients need medical help. The ones who follow protocols would ring their GP only to be told that there are no appointments for 2 weeks. They are given advice (if they are lucky) to call back or call 111 if the problems worsen whilst their surgery is closed. 111 is a failing system that was basically introduced to save money and that would be funny – were it not so tragic. NHS Direct was scrapped – large numbers of trained staff were made redundant and in came a system which triages patients using a computer programme. 111 operators (who have little or no medical knowledge or training) err on the side of caution in the majority of cases and refer to Out of Hours Providers who have become swamped by demand since 111 came online in 2011. Demand has gone up – funding has gone down and the system is at breaking point. 



If you are unlucky enough to need an ambulance – the news isn’t better. Nationally, response times are appalling. Right across the country Ambulance Trusts are failing their targets and putting lives at risk. People are dying, waiting for an ambulance to turn up. That is a reality. That is a fact. If you are transported to a hospital there are no guarantees that you can be handed off to hospital staff. A&E Departments (That’s Accident and Emergency – and not Anything & Everything) are swamped and understaffed and they too are not meeting their targets. In Blackburn with Darwen, East Lancashire Hospital Trust operate the Royal Blackburn Hospital which has the busiest emergency department in the Northwest – that’s right – not LANCASHIRE – but the NORTHWEST – and like every other Trust across the Country, they have failed for 12 months now, to meet their 4 hour target. So – the ambulance crew are forced to wait with their patient – who – if they are lucky – have found a space in a corridor next to four or five other crews and their patients. Those crews are now tied up and god forbid anyone who now calls 999 for an ambulance. At the weekend or busy times, there can be 15 ambulances, with crews, tied up, waiting to hand over.



For the patients on the beds in corridors, the news isn’t going to get much better. The hospital has no beds available. Their beds aren’t full of sick people. They are full of people who are medically fit for discharge, but who are not fit to be sent home. They need support and social care. They won’t get social care, because none is available. Why? Well – Central Government has decimated local government – cut their staff – and cut their funding – and thus their ability to provide community services is diminished. Public services have been hit hard. Social Care has been hit harder and our older citizens are derogatorily referred to as “bed-blockers.” One day – and for some of us sooner than others – we may very well be that “bed-blocker.” 



The focus and public anger is shifting. People are realising that Health providers – GPs Out of Hours and Hospitals are working flat out and can’t GIVE any more. The care that they give us is exemplary. They are making us better. The medical profession is keeping us all better. We are all living longer and many of us have multiple long term health conditions which are being managed. But for how long? To live with a modicum of compassion and dignity we need to get Social Care right and get it right now. So please contact your elected representatives, your councillors and your MPs and get them to lobby central government. Get them to make a noise about reopening the thousands of social care homes and beds which have vanished out of the system over the last ten years. 



The Patient Voices Group meets bi-monthly here at St Ives Business Centre and our last meeting occurred on October 12 2016. There was no meeting in December. The next meeting of the Patient Voices Group will be held on Wednesday 1st February 2017 and items on the Agenda will include an ELMS service report an Out of Hours Presentation and a debate around Disabled Parking charges.



Since the PVG last met I have supported ELMS Governance department by looking at all closed complaints and depending on my findings – either upholding or not upholding these complaints. This information is attached to the closed file and uploaded to the HSCIC Health & Social Care Information Centre. This is an innovative approach to complaint handling and further evidence of ELMS commitment to Patient involvement in all aspects of the company.



With the news of the impending visit of the CQC to East Lancashire OOHs, I have offered my services as an expert by experience and PLACE trainer, to ELMS colleagues and I will shortly be delivering the updated PLACE (2017) training to Staff and Patients across the organisation. We will then look at OOHs sites and present our findings to the board. This self inspection should give valuable insight and an opportunity to assess and improve upon areas where there may be that need.



I continue to hold meetings with colleagues in the Health & Social Care sector and in November the CEO and I met with the BwD Public Health Director, Dominic Harrison and Cllr Mustapha Desai. We had a productive meeting and were able to give them a greater understanding of how ELMS contributes to supporting Primary Care in Pennine Lancashire. I continue to hold monthly meetings with Kevin McGee CEO at ELHT. These meetings are recorded and the recordings are uploaded to YouTube, where patients can listen at their leisure. 



I continue to contribute to Radio 5 Live, 2BR – Lancashire and Radio Lancashire on Health related issues and have contributed to 2 Health items on Granada and the BBC over the last 2 months.



The incoming CEO of Healthwatch BwD, Andy – came into St Ives to meet with me and with our CEO, Mrs Diane Ridgway. It was a positive meeting and the PVG is looking forward to supporting the work of Healthwatch Blackburn with Darwen.



I have been involved with the Dietetics department at East Lancs Hospital Trust, in a survey of Staff to improve their access to food whilst working overnight. We are also working closely with the Trust and DisabledGo – a company which has been tasked with improving wayfinding across the 5 hospital sites.



As Patients we continue to be alarmed by the lack of substance in the STP which was published at the end of 2016. The Plan lacks vision and substance and seems to be a loosely veiled attempt to cut and/or relocatate and centralise services. There seems to be no clear vision and a lot of empty promises. As Chair of the PVG I shall continue to act as a critical friend to ELMS and to challenge those who purport to be improving patient services, without ever engaging with those patients.



If you have any questions regarding my report please email me at 

Russ.McLean@nhs.net or Chair@ELPVG.info



The PVG is on Twitter @ELPVG @russmclean and on Facebook Patient Voices Group
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		    Compliments Report

     October 2016

		



















 



		96.6 %  percent  (%) of patients who used our services in October 2016 are likely or very likely to recommend our services to their friends and family.



		

327 of the reported cases were seen by the Out Of Hours services.





		( Out of Hours Services) A selection of positive comments received…



		

		 PENDLE



“Very nice woman always happy smiley and very helpful - she is a credit to the NHS”



“Excellent service especially on a Sunday, so quick right from the start. Really friendly staff”



BURNLEY



“Doctor was extremely lovely with my daughter, explained everything to myself regarding her ailment & treatment and interacted very well with my daughter who was asking a lot of questions. An absolutely fantastic doctor”



“How reassuring to have this sort of help out of hours.  I could not contemplate leaving my symptoms over the weekend until I could see my own GP.  Thank you so much. X”



“Very impressed with Dr Retamal - really good thorough examination, good explanation and a general all round nice chap”



“Was called back within five minutes and was treat well during the consultation”



“Great service - appointment within 1-hour - 5 star !!!!”



ST IVES HOUSE



“My 3-year old hates doctors & hospitals but Dr Hewitt was so good. I think it was the first time someone has managed to give my child a thorough check, it was very reassuring. Thank you very much.”



“This service is very helpful.  If we had to go to A&E for our child, it might have taken a lot longer.  Very friendly staff, especially receptionists”



“Keep up the commendable services you provide. Appreciate the nice/pleasant warm welcome”



“Being on the receiving end of ELMS last night was unusual for me but a wonderful experience.  After 111 finally put me through to an OOH’s appointment and was told anything within 6 hours…. to be called 4 minutes later for an appointment 40 minutes later to be seen and home 15 minutes after that was remarkable. So glad we have this service and I knew I didn’t need to clog up urgent care.  Very happy with the treatment and assistance the GP and receptionist gave.  You are a credit to the NHS”



“Fantastic service. Extremely happy with both the waiting time and treatment and the call-back from the nurse to arrange an appointment”



ROSSENDALE



“Fantastic service - seen within 1-hour”



“Very efficient, fast and friendly. Very good service”



CLITHEROE



“Everything was great and well looked after”



“Very helpful staff. Thank you”





		(Federated Practices) A selection of positive comments received …



		

“I was seen by HCA Elisa Garvey.  She was very helpful and gave good advice and listened to what I had to say ” (Pendle Valley Mill)





		(Slaidburn) A selection of positive comments received…



		

“Appointments the same day.  Nice reception staff and good doctors”



“Staff are very friendly, doctor’s great and getting appointments very convenient”



“Great staff, always easy to get and appointment, convenient – what more can you want”













		



		If you have received any positive feedback about any of our services or your colleagues please e-mail the Governance team on comments.elms@nhs.net  
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                      COMPLIMENTS REPORT

                              November 2016









		96% (percent) of patients who used our services in November 2016 are likely or very likely to recommend our services to their friends and family



		

286 of the reported cases were seen by the Out Of  Hours services

1 of the reported cases was seen by the Federated Practices





		( Out of Hours Services) A selection of positive comments received…



		

PENDLE

“Brilliant and convenient. Saves the long wait at hospitals and having to wait ages to see your local GP”

“Excellent service. Receptionist & Doctor on duty (Paul & Tracy) were 100%. Brilliant service”

“Been to see Tracy Pettitt, she is a very pleasant lady, gives very good advice.  Always has a smile on her face.  She is a breath of fresh air.  If there was an award, she should be put up for one.”

BURNLEY

“Quick to be seen, lovely doctor – Retamal”

“Brilliant, on time, explained things clearly and helped a lot”



ST IVES HOUSE

“Dr Habib was very helpful and friendly.  Keen to assist and provided a prompt referral”

“I want to thank you for the service that was provided following my referral from the 111 service.  I am very grateful for the help I received Out of Hours as I was not aware the facility existed”.

“I saw Dr Habib at St Ives House.  I really couldn’t express in words how helpful he was.  He went an extra mile to ensure I could be relieved from pain.  I have been in intense pain.  I couldn’t thank him enough”

ROSSENDALE

“111 was very efficient and assessed my symptoms. I heard back from a nurse to book an appointment with the Out of Hours doctor within the minute.  Excellent service”

“Fantastic service - lovely helpful reception staff and a very good doctor who listened to our problems.  We didn't feel rushed”

“Phoned up 111 at 13:30 and got an appointment for 14:00-hrs - excellent service”

CLITHEROE

“Lovely lovely Doctor”

“Prompt, great service”



		(Federated Practices) A selection of positive comments received …



		

“I would like to thank you for your attitude and the way you dealt with me when I visited the surgery. After my visit to you, you gave me a much clearer understanding and this helped to alleviate my worries and stress and gave me a much clearer direction and focus, so many thanks for this”           (Re: Dr Onrust)

“Staff manner was better than any antibiotic” (Re: Christine Spring- call handler)



		(Slaidburn) A selection of positive comments received…



		

“I would recommend the practice because of the staff and friendly, professional service.  I like the convenience of our own health centre and the fact that they know their patient”

“Very caring and considerate, reception staff and dispensary are always happy to help.  Feel extremely lucky to be a patient”

“Felt the doctor listened in a very sympathetic way”

“ We always get to see a doctor the same day and the staff are very kind and helpful, they go out of their way to help”



		(Over 75’s service) A selection of positive comments received…



		

“My husband and I wish to highly commend the over 75’s service in the Pendle Area.  My husband was attended to, examined and admitted to Blackburn Hospital.  I myself was advised and kept informed by the team.  Thank you for the help and support and monthly blood tests etc.”

“The treatment I have received has been excellent, cannot fault anything”

“I am very happy with Lynette and the help she has given me and my wife”
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Compliments Report

 December 2016











		95% (percent) of patients who used our services in December 2016 are likely or very likely to recommend our services to their friends and family



		

256 of the reported cases were seen by the Out Of  Hours services

 1 of the reported cases was seen by the Federated Practices





		( Out of Hours Services) A selection of positive comments received…



		



PENDLE

“Very friendly welcome, lovely quiet kids’ corner.  Used the service late in the evening and programme on TV was promptly changed to something suitable without having to ask.  Incredible, friendly doctor - amazing with my daughter, put at ease immediately”



“Lovely doctor who listened and had a lovely caring nature”



“Nice, efficient, secure service”





BURNLEY

“Dr Retamal was brilliant in helping us today, he was very informative and we felt satisfied when we left  the service”



“The doctor who rang during the night was lovely”



“Very fast being seen by Dr Retamal who was very professional, polite and courteous”





ST IVES HOUSE

“Spot on from getting the call back with appointment, seen on time.  Thank you very much.  Merry Christmas”

“I think all staff at your centre are very friendly and helpful and the doctors provide the best possible care”



“Told to ring 111 or wait 3-hours to be seen by the hospital. I was seen on time by you”





“The Receptionist Ray Openshaw was very kind and friendly”



“Very lovely doctor and man at the front desk”



“Brilliant,  phone call straight away and booked in”



“Wonderful, there when you need them”



“Great - I was seen virtually straightaway”



“The service was very helpful and quick to ring back and provide help, so very happy with the service”



“Dr Retamal was superb. He put my dad at ease straightaway and was honest about his future treatment. I cannot recommend your service highly enough (Home Visit/ AVS)”





CLITHEROE

“Fantastic caring service”



“Using 111 and then the Out of Hours surgery from 8:10 - appointment at 10:30 on the same day.  Competent and assuring doctor”



“Superb service.  Rang NHS 111 at 11:40 and got an out of hours appointment locally at 12:15”





OOH’s Home Visit



“Dr Retamal came to my house at approximately 11am and he gave me a thorough examination.  I had breast cancer surgery and radiotherapy treatment (finished last week). I had a terrible sore throat and pain on the shoulder and neck. Dr Retamal assured me that it was usual and he gave me some capsules for the infection and said it was exacerbated by the radiotherapy treatment. I felt quite confident. Thank you to all of your staff and 

Dr Retamal. I am 80 years of age”



“The service was greatly appreciated.  Dr Retamal was very thorough and reassuring.  It would have just been better if the wait had not been as long but I do understand there is a large area to cover by this service”







		(Federated Practices) A selection of positive comments received …



		

“Thank you so much.  I am in great health and recovery down to your advice and treatments.  I pray success for you in every step that you take in life.” (Thank you card to Dr Sunil)





		



If you have received any positive feedback about any of our services or your colleagues please e-mail the Governance team on comments.elms@nhs.net
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Compliments Report

 January 2017









		97% (percent) of patients who used our services in January are likely or very likely to recommend our services to their friends and family



		

287 of the reported cases were seen by the Out Of  Hours services

3 of the reported cases was seen by the Federated Practices





		( Out of Hours Services) A selection of positive comments received…



		

ROSSENDALE

“From ringing 111 at 7:30am, I was telephoned by your service at 7:55 am and given an appointment for 9:30 am. I feel this was a brilliant service and especially being so local”



BURNLEY

“I saw Dr Retamal today; he was very helpful and exceeded my expectations.  I would recommend him to everyone”



“Very friendly and informative doctor, felt reassured”



ST IVES HOUSE

“Rang 111 today, I was contacted 5 minutes later with an appointment.  I was greeted by a lovely receptionist called Valerie and another gentleman whose name I didn’t catch who both spoke and kept my little girl entertained until our appointment.  We saw Dr Mannan who was absolutely fantastic with us both, explained everything in detail whilst also entertaining my little girl who was very intrigued with all the equipment in the room and when she had to leave and was upset, he took her hand and kindly walked her to the door whilst chatting to her and waved goodbye.  This makes me more proud to say I work for the NHS.  Thank you”

“Julie Swindlehurst was very helpful on reception.  Dr Arshad was lovely and reassuring. Thank you!”



[bookmark: _GoBack]“Most helpful receptionist (Penny) - GP very thorough”



“Contacted 111 who were very helpful and friendly, St Ives was also very friendly and helpful. Dr Retamal was very helpful and resolved my situation efficiently. All done within the hour!!”   (OOH’s Home Visit)



“Excellent service.  Dr Bob was brilliant and Andy who rang me back was extremely helpful.  Keep up the excellent work”



CLITHEROE

“Excellent and speedy service.  The doctor was very patient and explained in great detail of the procedure he performed and made sure that I fully understood him”



CLINICAL NAVIGATION HUB

“East Lancashire Medical Services has been shortlisted for two awards in the Patient Experience Network (PEN) National Awards 2016. The ELMS Clinical Navigation Hub has been shortlisted in the Partnership Working to Improve the Experience and the Continuity of Care Categories.  The awards ceremony will be held in March 2017” (Received from Malcolm Ridgway, Clinical Director for Quality – BWD CCG)

AVS Home Visit



“Dr Retamal was extremely polite and introduced himself on arrival.  He did a very good examination of the patient and took his time to explain the condition and gave him the tablets he would require to help him get better.  Many thanks for the prompt attendance”





		(Federated Practices) A selection of positive comments received …



		

“I am not a patient at Pendle Valley; I was translating for my great aunty.  The help and service given by Miss Louise Morris was excellent.  My aunty was very happy and left smiling and grateful for the good, kind, compassionate service she was given”





		(Over 75’s Team) A selection of positive comments received….



		

“ I would like to say that the service received from the Over 75’s team for my 93 year old mother has been excellent, very caring, sympathetic and well-co-ordinated”



“Everybody is good to me, happy with the service”



“ I am very grateful for their attendance, I really appreciate them”





		(Slaidburn) A selection of positive comments received…



		

“I have regular asthma clinic checks which are thorough and informative.  The staff are friendly and have time to listen”



“Excellent service.  Highly professional, competent and caring”



“I am writing to congratulate you and your practice team following the fantastic Patient Engagement Day report just published by Healthwatch Lancashire.  



We were extremely impressed and pleased by the findings especially that all of the patients surveyed said they were very satisfied with the care provided, they found the information they received in their appointments helpful and they felt listened to during their appointments.  



It is a testament to the hard work of you and your staff that 95% of patients were happy with staff at the practice and that the majority of patients felt their experience of booking appointments at the practice was excellent.  



Well done and thank you” (Received from Mark Youlton, Chief Officer, East Lancashire CCG)





		If you have received any positive feedback about any of our services or your colleagues please e-mail the Governance team on comments.elms@nhs.net  
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SELF-CARE CONSULTATION



NHS Blackburn with Darwen Clinical Commissioning Group continuously reviews the services it

commissions or “buys” to ensure that the local health budget is spent as effectively as possible.



The CCG is proposing to stop prescribing treatments and medicines for short-term, minor conditions or where there is not enough evidence that they improve symptoms or where they aren't value for money.



Many of these medicines are now widely available over the counter (in pharmacies or shops) at a low cost price or cheaper than an NHS prescription. 



It currently spends £663,042 a year on prescriptions for items that are available over the counter for self-care and wants your views on its proposals to these prescriptions in the future.



Q1. Please state whether you agree with the proposal to stop prescribing the 'over the counter' treatments and medicines including those listed below.

		

		Yes

		No

		Unsure



		Simple pain killers

		

		

		



		Antihistamine tablets, sprays, capsules and liquids

		

		

		



		Vitamins, minerals and health supplements

		

		

		



		Toothpastes, mouthwashes and mouth gels

		

		

		



		Sore throat products

		

		

		



		Nasal decongestant sprays, tablets and capsules

		

		

		



		Sun protection creams, lotions and sprays

		

		

		



		Warts, athletes foot, verruca and anti-fungal treatments

		

		

		



		Antiperspirants

		

		

		



		Cosmetic moisturisers and emollients

		

		

		



		Cough syrups, linctus and mixtures

		

		

		



		Ear wax removers

		

		

		



		Head lice treatment

		

		

		



		Diarrhoea treatment

		

		

		



		Indigestion and heartburn treatment

		

		

		



		Shampoo and cradle cap treatment

		

		

		







Q2. Please add any comments about these proposals here

		













1





Q3. Do you currently pay for prescriptions? If not, why not?

		Yes

		No



		

		



		















Q4. If you are a representative of a group/organisation with an interest in these proposals, please give details.

		









ABOUT YOU







		Are you registered with a GP in BwD?



		Yes

		

		No

		







		First part of postcode eg BB1

		







		Age



		17 or younger

		



		18 – 30 years

		



		31 – 50 years

		



		51 – 64 years

		



		65 or older

		







		Gender



		Male

		



		Female

		



		Other (please specify)



		Prefer not to say

		







		Is your gender identity the same as the one on your original birth certificate?



		Yes

		No 

		Prefer not to say



		

		

		







		How would you describe your sexual orientation?



		Heterosexual

		



		Gay male

		



		Lesbian / gay female

		



		Bisexual

		



		Other (please specify)



		Prefer not to say

		







		If you consider yourself to have a disability, please specify



		Learning disability

		



		Long term mental health condition

		



		Physical impairment – mobility

		



		Blind/sight impairment

		



		Deaf/hearing impairment

		







		If you consider yourself to have a long term condition, please specify



		Heart condition

		



		Diabetes

		



		COPD 

		



		Chronic kidney disease

		



		Cancer

		



		Coeliac Disease

		



		Other (specify)







		Are you a carer?



		No

		

		Yes

		







		Employment status



		Employed

		



		Unemployed

		



		Retired

		



		Student

		







		Religious belief 



		Agnostic/atheist/no religion

		



		Buddhism

		



		Christianity

		



		Hinduism

		



		Humanism

		



		Islam

		



		Judaism

		



		Sikhism

		



		Prefer not to say

		







		Ethnicity



		Asian/Asian British – Bangladeshi

		



		Asian/Asian British – Indian

		



		Asian/Asian British – Pakistani

		



		Other Asian background

		



		Black/Black British – African

		



		Black/Black British – Caribbean

		



		Other Black background

		



		Chinese

		



		Mixed heritage – White/Asian

		



		Mixed heritage – White/Black African

		



		Mixed heritage – White/Black Caribbean

		



		White British

		



		White Irish

		



		White other 

		



		Gypsy/Roma/Traveller

		



		Other ethnicity 

		



		Prefer not to say

		







		Are you a member of BwD Citizen Panel?



		Yes

		



		No

		



		Would you like to join?

		



		Please leave your details if you would like to be kept informed of outcome of this consultation or would like details of the Citizen Panel.













Please return to: NHS Blackburn with Darwen CCG, Fusion House, Evolution Park, Haslingden Rd, Blackburn BB1 2FD
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